A record of the The King’s Own Scottish Borderers Museum Committee Meeting The Barracks, Berwick upon Tweed – 11 October 2019
Attending 
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Chairman
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Trustee
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Curator and Trustee

Major (Retd) L Thornton



Association Executive Officer

Captain (Retd) N Dewar



Shop manager

We had some apologies but were quorate.

The topics discussed and decisions reached were broadly as follows:

Review of strategy and aims

We agreed to re-visit our aims and overall strategy to ensure that they remain relevant.  We will start from the following broad statement which will be developed further.

“The Museum (and therefore Committee’s) broad aim is to present the Regiment to the public and honour the memory of all Borderers.”

Finance 

We aim for the Museum to be at least cashflow neutral after routine expenditure and then generate surplus to support future initiatives and improvements.  Our income sources are donations and legacies, shop revenue, some investment income and any grants and external funding we can secure.  We discussed all of these sources and will look at ways of increasing them.  

Our reported finances do not fully reflect our operating costs as the MoD continues to support the museum with a single paid post (current incumbent Ian Martin) and English Heritage supports us with the accommodation. Therefore we must not deceive ourselves as to the true costs of retaining and operating the museum.  Without this support the Museum would be running significant deficits. We agreed to explore sources of longer term operating finance with the acknowledgement that if there was a significant change in the strategic environment we might have to engage in a radical plan and accompanying large scale fund raising.    

Museum Collection

We have completed the first phase of the audit (that of identifying and cataloguing the entire collection present in the Barracks (less medals, paintings and the archive).  Reconciliation with the Accession books to begin from 12 Nov.  
With significant anniversaries in 2020 (WW2 end, Korea start, NI operations starting for the Battalion, we will look to reflect this in the displays.  We may need to ask for specific items on loan pertaining to those particular conflicts.  

We are looking to instigate a more rigorous approach to education ( a key focus for museum accreditation) and to this end will search for a suitable individual to lead on this for us.  This may segue into the series of talks planned for 2020 (see below).
Volunteers
We thank the existing volunteers for their work and acknowledge that we do need more both to help with preparation and manning of the museum.  We will continue to call for volunteers inside and outside the Regimental family (please step forward if you have the time or inclination to assist).  

Having seen other schemes in operation, we will investigate a “Friends of the KOSB Museum” scheme which will be a membership organisation focussed on Regimental history and the museum itself.  

Archive

Due to the volume of enquiries, we had to suspend the web enquiries service last year.  We will look at re-introducing it, but need to investigate how we deliver a service that we will charge for.  If anyone is interested in this side of volunteering, again, please step forward.

We plan an audit of the archive following the physical collection audit.

Museum Fabric

We need to continue to be mindful of the Health and Safety environment in the museum and as such are looking at the current museum fixtures and fittings.  Some of our cabinets, for example, are not best in class and some are overdue replacement.  

There may be grant funding available for replacing some of the fixtures.

Shop

Shop matters were discussed above.  The Chairman wished to publicly thank Neil Dewar for his hard work and commitment over the past two years in turning the shop around.

We will review stocking and routes to market over the Winter, looking at continuing the eBay initiative and potentially expanding it.  Any Borderers with retail experience and with a desire to get involved would be warmly welcomed.  

BAMAG

The BAMAG project looking at the future of the Barracks in the context of all its current incumbents continues.  Grant Horsburgh keeps us up to date and we are involved with 3 BAMAG consulting teams at the moment.  We expect to see initial recommendations Spring/Summer 2020.   

AOCB
We are exploring the possibility of delivering a series of summer talks in the museum covering key events in the Regiments history.  As well as being good in and of themselves, we should also like to raise some funds on the back of them.  We have already received support and commitments from several individuals on this.  
Finally, as an adjunct to being more flexible in the displays and rotating the collection more, “A history of the KOSB in XXV objects” will be investigated, to use as a “pop up” museum and taken around the recruiting area. This may need additional support, sponsorship or funding so may not be ready for the 2020 season.  
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